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DIARY DATES 

Term 3 

Week 8 

9—13 Sept  Swimming Week: Rec-Yr 5  

         at the Westminster School Pool 

12 Sept  School Closure from 2pm  

 

Week 9 

19 Sept  Choir Performance at the 

              Festival Theatre 

20 Sept  Assembly - 9.15am 

Week 10 

27th   Sports Day 

   Last day of Term 3 

         -  2pm dismissal  

    

  SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child.  

 

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions  

  

   

  OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

 

 

 CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. please speak to Jo, our 

canteen manager. 

   

   

  UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 9am—9.30am 
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TERM  3 

6th September 2019 

LEADERSHIP TEAM MEMBERS 

Principal -Terena Pope, Deputy Principal – Richard Maynard 

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee, Wellbeing Leader - Kylie Tuckey 

Pedagogical Coach—Cez Konarski 

 

Dear Families, 

 

I am writing to inform you that Clovelly Park Primary School will be closed from 

2pm on Thursday 12 September due to a vote for industrial action by members of 

the Australian Education Union at this site.   

 

The Education Director has approved the closure on the grounds that insufficient 

staff will be on duty to enable me as Principal to ensure that adequate standards 

of student safety and welfare can be provided.   

 

Normal education programs will resume on Friday 13 September 2019. 

Please be advised that the OSHC will be available to cover the period of the 

industrial action. Families who wish to use this service must book a place by 

contacting the OSHC on 0418585142 by Tuesday 10
th

 September 3pm to ensure 

appropriate staffing ratios are maintained.  Families who have not booked a place 

at the OSHC by this time will not be able to access the service. 

 

Please contact the school if you have any questions regarding this information. 

 

Terena Pope 

Principal  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE TARGET 95% 

 Our average attendance for the year is 89%.  

Term 3 Week 5 was 87%.  

Site Closure at 2pm —Thursday 12th  September 2019 



Book Week was a huge success this year! It was exciting to 

see all the children embrace the importance of continual 

reading.  We also had a Book Week Scavenger Hunt and 

the winners were:  Grace - G4, Mehnoor - G4, Gawin - R1,   

Yazan - R1, Lily - R2, Dana – Y6 

They have all won a $10 Scholastic book voucher. 

Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

We had a portable planetarium and travelling theatre visit 

the school this week, showing us a realistic display of the 

sky and the solar system! We looked into the Earth and 

Space and the impact the sun, moon and the stars all have 

on our planets.  

Well done Debbie for this year’s Wakakirri performance!   

Clovelly Park Primary is a nominee for the National 

Award, Story of the Year.   We have also won the state 

award of "Best Motivational Story"!  

The judges commented “Great opening scene, simple, 

clear and effective. Terrific performances and 

characterisations, be aware of sustaining performance 

level energy throughout. Good sequence of scenes, be 

mindful of the use of an amazing prop (bubble wrap), 

its purpose is clear but some editing of the time of that 

scene could be addressed. Lovely cross of age groups 

involved and terrific reveal of zombie characters!” 

During our day at the Entertainment Centre for 

Wakakirri the teachers were on the lookout for 

outstanding behaviour showing respect and kindness 

for others. Wakakirri gave us some copies of the book 

"The Quest Diaries of Max Crack" by Jules Faber, which 

is not yet released in stores! We decided to reward the 

following children:  

Danial (G1), Lily Ann (Y5), Mae (Y7), Seth (G4), Mila (R2) 

and Lathika (G2).  You will also be able to find 2 copies 

of the book in our school library!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All children are required to wear the school colour, 

which is navy. Uniforms are on display in the front 

office.   The old colour of maroon will no longer be part 

of the uniform as of 2020.  The uniform shop is open 

9am to 9.30am Tuesday to Friday.  We encourage a 

high standard of appearance and neatness within the 

school and all children are required to wear the uniform 

for all school activities unless specified otherwise. 

Our Sports Day is on Friday 27th September! Don’t 

forget to get your sausage sizzle orders in before week 

10! Thank you to everyone who has already purchased!! 

Parents/caregivers, teachers and the community can 

purchase with cash on the day.  

2020 Sibling enrolment information is required as soon 

as possible to finalize our numbers for next year.  If you 

have any children that are due to start Reception in 

2020, please see Chris in the front office. Please note 

that if your child is turning 5 year old by 1st May 2020, 

they can begin Reception in January 2020. 

Netball: with the end of the season approaching we are 

now preparing for the finals round and end of season 

celebrations. There is NO NETBALL IN WEEK 8. Our 

FINAL game will be held in WEEK 9. On Wednesday the 

25
th

 September (week 10) we will be having an end of 

season celebration from 3pm until 4.30pm. Each player 

is invited to bring a plate to share with both the upper 

and lower primary teams. Please be reminded no nuts. 

Families are also invited to join in on the celebrations. 

Look forward to seeing you there.  

Mitchell Park Junior Cricket Club are looking for boys 

and girls for all junior teams this coming season.  Please 

contact P.J. Scott on 0435 004 599 

Please remember to download your Skoolbag and Qkr  

app to enable you to receive school notices and alerts 

they are issued.  Qkr  can  be used to order and pay for 

your child’s lunches on line. 

On the 19th August, a group of Parkside Primary 

students provided a fantastic Jump Rope 

demonstration.  It was energetic and engaging. If any 

parent/caregivers would like to be involved in coaching 

a jump rope team please contact Miss Alanah. 

Book Week   Wakakirri 2019 

Uniforms 

 2020 Enrolments  

Sport  

Sports Day 

Mitchell Park Cricket  

SkoolBag & Qkr 

 Skywatch Astronomy  

Jump Rope 


